
From the Desk of the Pastor  
Dear Friends in Christ, 

A blessed Pentecost to you! 

When I taught in high school, a sophomore commented that being a Christian was, “way 

too boring.”  I didn’t have a comeback ready for him, but what I should have done was 

to ask him “What is the difference between a convent and a convict?” In my experience, 

after a few days in both a prison and a convent the answer would be obvious. One has 

a drab sameness and the other has a remarkable creativity.  This is a telling example of 

the difference between sin and grace. Sin, contrary to what is portrayed by the devil and 

the media (there I go, repeating myself!), is terribly bland, monotone and dull. It 

changes people, this much is true, but the change it produces is likened to what you 

would notice walking through charred remains after a forest fire. Basically, it’s all soot, 

ash along with blackened, gnarled stumps from what used to be gigantic living towers 

of mighty Redwood and Oak. Surely, someone may go through and find one heap of 

ash a darker shade of grey than another, but those differences are absurd. The landscape 

that should have been emerald is now draped in a gloomy cloak of death grey. That’s 

what sin does to the soul! All those trapped in serious sin produce a remarkable 

sameness, a contagiously monotone spirit that drowns us in drabness.  

 

On the other hand, when you walk into a convent (like Christ the Bridegroom in Burton, 

Ohio!!!) each of the sisters are extraordinarily different and creative, to say nothing 

about their irrepressible joy, all this despite dressing in the same garb and sharing the 

same daily routine. Living in the Holy Spirit is explosive and, listen to this, you lose 

nothing of what is “you” but by becoming more like God you actually become a version 

of yourself more creative and unique than you could imagine. 

 

As we celebrate Pentecost, one way to understand this power of the Holy Spirit is to 

use the analogy given by St. Cyril of Jerusalem. “Water descends from heaven as rain. 

It is always the same, but it produces different effects in different things: one in the 

palm tree, another in the vine…it adapts to each creature.” It is the same with the Holy 

Spirit.  St. Paul says, “There are different kinds of spiritual gifts, but the same Spirit 

gives them…The Spirit’s presence is shown in some way in each person for the good 

of all.” (1 Cor. 12:3-7).  Friends, I ask you: Are you afraid of losing your identity 

completely if you surrender to the Holy Spirit? On this great day, ask the Holy Spirit to 

come upon you in great power that you may become the ultimate version of you that 

He wills! You will be amazed by the explosive and creative power. No boredom here! 

 

In Christ, 

 

Jason, priest and sinner 



New Things Happening at Holy Trinity: 

 Welcome to Monsignor John Stevensky, who has kindly agreed to cover for Fr. 

Jason and for Fr. Ivan this weekend.   

 On May 31, 2017, at 6:30PM, after a prolonged sickness, at the age of 85, His 

Beatitude Lubomyr, former Patriarch of the Ukrainian Greco-Catholic Church, 

passed into Eternity. May his memory be eternal!  
 

 

 Congratulations to Yaryna Korenovska for being a recipient of the 2017 Maggie 

(Rushnik-Bunio) Scholarship. As a Carlynton High School graduating senior she 

was recognized for her strong work ethic, excellent positive attitude and her 

demonstrated emphasis to help others! We are all proud of you!  

 

 

 

 Your Holy Trinity Festival Lottery Tickets are in the 

church vestibule. Please be sure to pick up your tickets. If 

you need more, just call the rectory. Our Annual Festival will 

take place on Sat., August 19th and Sun., August 20th on 

our church grounds! It will be different this year, but the goal is that it will bring 

exposure to our parish so that people who live nearby and drive past our church 

might consider coming here regularly on Sundays. This is the reason for moving 

it back here as in former times. Let’s see how it goes. Help is appreciated: Call 

Fr. Jason to volunteer!  

 

 

 The UGCC Mission collection will be this Pentecost weekend, June 3rd & 4th! 

The funds collected in our parishes throughout St. Josaphat Eparchy will support 

pastoral ministry for our faithful not only in Eastern Ukraine, Kazakhstan, 

Siberia, but also in the United States. You can either use a “UGCC Mission” white 

envelope in the church vestibule, or write “UGCC Mission” on one of your purple 

Special Offering envelopes in your box of envelopes. Thank you!!! 

 

 Eparchial Youth Days on June 15-16, 2017 Entitled "Diakonia Serve Do Good" 

will be sponsored by St. Josaphat Eparchy. This year it will take place at Cheeseman 

Farm (1757 Cheeseman Rd, Porterville, PA 16051). Two days of outdoor activities, 

hiking, games, prayer, Liturgy, Reconciliation, workshops, and a special appearance 

by Bishop Bohdan Danylo. To register go to: www.stjosaphatYAC.org. For more 

information, contact Joseph Levy: 724-910-1619 or jlevy87@hotmail.com. 
 
 

http://www.stjosaphatyac.org/
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 Kitchen Renovation Total so far: $13,680. We would like to give 

a special thank you to Al Trautman and an anonymous donor for their 

recent donations. 

 

 Graduations are here and we would like to honor the young people 

of our parish who are completing high school or college. Please 

call the rectory or email us at holytrinitycarnegie@gmail.com  

and provide the names of these students who are making this 

milestone in their lives. Please include school name, degree earned and future plans. 

Also, we would also like to celebrate this occasion by taking the graduates and their 

immediate families to Sunday brunch on July 2nd. Please include the number in 

your party. 

 

 

 The Divine Office of the Byzantine Slavonic Rite in English translation is 

available now from St. Josaphat Eparchy for $50 + S& H. Order by calling 440-

888-1522 or info@stjosaphateparchy.com or www.stjosaphateparchy.com 

 

Prayer List: Make a point of praying for everyone on the prayer list. Keep in your 

prayers: Anastasia Chruszcz, Stephanya Borszcz, Lesya (Alice) Haritan, 

Luba & Peter Hlutkowsky, Daniel Holowaty, John Maslany, Helen Novak, 

Joe Popivchak, Mary Simek, Tillie Volanski, Donald Schultz, Dr. Justine 

Perhosky, James Holdcroft, Rich Hurey, Theodore Hritzko, John Yenchik, 

Frances Ingram, Zac Sudiak, 3 month old baby Jason & Family, Mary Anne 

Szestak, Tom Kerchansky, Fr. Ivan Smereka, Raymond Komichak, and Cynthia 

Bradwell. 
 

Trinity Acres Day Camp 2017 starts this month! 

Two (2) weeks of day camp for children ages 6-11, AND 

another program for children ages 12-14 beginning June 

19th and ending June 30th. Register online at: 

www.trinityacresdaycamp.com or call the rectory: 412-279-

4652. Cost for Holy Trinity parishioners is $75/wk. and $125 / wk. for non-parishioners. 
 

Hoagie Sale Date Change: - The next Hoagie sale will be June 24th and June 25th 

to support Trinity Acres Day Camp – Turkey, Italian, or Ham hoagies 

will be made by Produce Plus with Beadworks’ hoagie buns, Price $7. 

Drop your order into the collection basket or at the church office by June 20th.   

PICK UP will be after the Divine Liturgies on June 24 & 25. 
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Father’s Day is Sunday, June 18th. Remembrance envelopes and Father’s 

Day Cards can be found in the church vestibule. All fathers, living and 

deceased may be listed for the Divine Liturgy on Father’s Day. The last 

day to submit the names is Wednesday, June 14th.  
 

Holy Trinity Homemade Soup is Back during pyrohi hours, (Thursdays: 

9am-Noon & Fridays: 9am – 2pm). There will be 2 kinds of soup: Borscht 

(Vegetarian) and Chicken Noodle for $8/qt. Call the Pyrohi line 412-276-

9897 to place your order, while supplies last! 
 

 St. Nicholas Program – An Orthodox Christian Camp for Youth with Disabilities    

will be held at the All Saints Camp in Emlenton, PA from June 19th – 22nd  for Youth 

ages 9-19 and family. This camp is designed for parents to meet other parents who are 

tackling the same challenges and to introduce the children to camp life! For more 

information or to apply: www.uocyouth.org. 

 

(Ukrainian Technological Society) Scholarship application form is available 

at www.utspgh.org. There are no paper applications. The Due Date is July 1, 

2017. The scholarship awards social is Sun., July 30th at 3pm in the Frick Fine 

Arts Bldg. auditorium on the Univ. of Pgh. campus. Potential applicants should 

contact their school’s registrar immediately for their coursework transcript and mail it 

to UTS Scholarship Committee, P.O. Box 4277, Pgh., PA 15203. 

 

The St. Josaphat Society will once again be sponsoring a scholarship for a 

high school senior this year who is a member of our parish. Please call the 

rectory for an application. A copy of your latest report card and transcript must 

be included with the application, along with a written essay.  The application 

must be postmarked by Saturday, July 8, 2017. 
 

June #1: Excerpt from Christ Our Pascha: Structure of the Catechism  
This Catechism is composed of three parts: “The Faith of the Church”, “The Prayer 

of the Church”, and “The Life of the Church”. This division reflects the very 

essence of Christian salvation. In the prayer of the Anaphora, while remembering 

all the events of salvation history - the crown being the Passover of Christ - the 

Church professes the fundamental truths of the Christian faith. These truths, along with 

the explanation of the Symbol of Faith, are presented in part one of the catechism. (#9) 
 

Vital Stats: $1,312 was offered in the collection with another $78 for candles, $190 for 

the Eparchy, $5 for utilities, $512 for Ascension, $10 Special Donation, $13 for Natalia 

Protynyak in Ukraine Fund, $15 from Holubtsi Project, $119 from the Hoagie Project 

(for Trinity Acres Day Camp), and  $250 for the Kitchen Renovation, all for a grand 
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total of $2,504. The Pyrohi Project brought in a “net amount” of $1,324. Many blessings 

to all of our contributors whose sacrificial giving is known by God. 
  

Lector Schedule for next weekend:  

 Saturday,  June 10 - 4pm: Angela Honchar 

 Sunday, June 11 - 8:30am: Serhiy Chovnyk, and later at 11am: Sophia Charron 

 

What’s happening in our parish this week…. 
 
 

Sat.   5th and last All Souls Saturday: The holy martyr Lucillianus 

6/3                               

  8:30am Parastas for all those enrolled in Sorokousti    JC 

 

  4:00pm 40th Day Divine Liturgy and Birthday for John Mosur 

   requested by Lucille Mosur and Family    JS 

 

   …..followed by a Panakhyda for Stephanya requested 

   by her son, Mykahilo   

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Sun   Pentecost Sunday: Our father among the saints, Metrophanes   

6/4          

   8:30am Divine Liturgy for the people      JS 

 

 11:00am Divine Liturgy to mark the 33rd anniversary of the late 

   Msgr. Russel Danylchuck requested by the Daniels Family JS 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Mon   Pentecost Monday: The holy martyr Cosmos  

6/5          

    9:00am Divine Liturgy for the health of Mary Simek requested by  

   the St. Josaphat Society       JC  

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Tues.   Our venerable father Bessarion, miracleworker 

6/6 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Wed.   The holy priest-martyr Theodotus, bishop of Ancyra 

6/7   9:00am Divine Liturgy to mark the birthday of the late Michael  

   Safko requested by Steve Zinski      JC 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Thurs.  The holy great martyr Theodore “the general.” 

6/8__________________________________________________________________ 

Fri.   Our venerable father Cyril 

6/9__________________________________________________________________ 



Sat.   The holy priest-martyr Timothy, bishop of Prussia 

6/10                               

 4:00pm Divine Liturgy for the people      JC 

_____________________________________________________________________

Sun   Sunday of All Saints: The holy apostles Bartholomew,  

6/11   Barnabas and Nathaniel. 

   8:30am Divine Liturgy to mark the birthday (June 2) of the late Mary 

   Stapinski requested by her daughter Margaret Donaher     JC 

 

 11:00am Divine Liturgy for the repose of Katyryna Zaliszczuk 

   and all deceased in the Naculich Family requested by  

   Marika Zaliszczuk and Anne & Bohdan Konecky   RP 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 June BirthdayS If we missed any birthdays, 
Please call the rectory! 

Michael Medwig Vasyl Nakonechnyy Mary Ann Steranka 

Olexandra Korenovskyi Gloria Koss Dorothy Saad 

Charles Sradomski Helena Malyarsky Chris Sciulli 

Marikda Zaliszczuk Oleksandra Shusko Mike Morozowich 

Volodymyr Sagaydak Mary Jo Kulik Rosemary Bogdon 

Bohdan Konecky Sandra Mitchell Mary Reabe 

Tetiana Pidkova Yulia Davyda Anna Medwig 

Natalya Pretka   
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